

### 参照秘密级管理 ★ 启用前

试卷类型: A

# 2020 级高三校际联合考试

# 英语试题

2022.11

#### 注意事项:

- 1. 答卷前, 考生务必将自己的姓名、考生号等填写在答题卡上。
- 2. 回答选择题时,选出每小题答案后,用铅笔把答题卡上对应题目的答案标号涂黑。如需改动,用橡皮擦干净后,再选涂其它答案标号。回答非选择题时,将答案写在答题卡上,写在本试卷上无效。
  - 3. 考试结束后,将答题卡交回。

## 第一部分 听力 (共两节,满分 30 分)

做题时, 先将答案标在试卷上。录音内容结束后, 你将有两分钟的时间将试卷上的答 案转涂到答题卡上。

第一节(共5小题;每小题1.5分,满分7.5分)

听下面 5 段对话。每段对话后有一个小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选出 . 最佳选项,并标在试卷的相应位置。听完每段对话后,你都有 10 秒钟的时间来回答有关小题和阅读下一小题。每段对话仅读一遍。

1. Where will the woman do her research?

A. In a garden.

B. In a hospital.

C. In an apartment.

2. What is the main topic of the conversation?

A. A football player.

B. A stadium.

C. A game.

3. What does the woman think of the television program?

A. It is exciting.

B. It is violent.

C. It is boring.

4. Where is the man going?

A. To school.

B. To a restaurant.

C. To a clothing shop,

5. What are the speakers doing?

A. Exploring a virtual world.

B. Visiting a beautiful house.

C. Swimming in a pool.

高三英语试题 第1页 共 12 页

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



第二节(共15小题;每小题1.5分,满分22.5分)

听下面 5 段对话或独白。每段对话或独白后有几个小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选出最佳选项。听每段对话或独白前,你将有时间阅读各个小题,每小题 5 秒钟; 听完后,各小题将给出 5 秒钟的作答时间。每段对话或独白读两遍。

听第6段材料,回答第6、7题。

- 6. How did the man communicate with friends when he was young?
  - A. By talking.
- B. By phone calls.
- C. By text message.
- 7. What is the relationship between the speakers?
  - A. Artist and fan.
  - B. Teacher and student.
  - C. Grandfather and granddaughter.

听第7段材料,回答第8、9题。

- 8. Who won the chess match?
  - A. Susan.

- B. George.
- C. Mike.

- 9. What do we know about Tom?
  - A. He finished fifth.
  - B. He was ill during the match.
  - C. He beat 12 other players before.

听第8段材料,回答第10至12题。

- 10. Where are the speakers?
  - A. In a radio station.
- B. In a restaurant.
- C. In a theater.

- 11. Where did the man go for a trip?
  - A. To China.
- B. To America.
- C. To Italy.

- 12. Who did the man meet?
  - A. Tom Hanks.
- B. Tom Cruise.
- C. Jackie Chan.

听第9段材料,回答第13至16题。

- 13. Why is the woman finding it hard to help?
  - A. She does not understand the man.
  - B. She cannot find the man's name.
  - C. Her phone signal is bad.

高三英语试题 第2页 共 12页

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

官方网站: <u>www.zizzs.com</u> 微信客服: zizzs2018



- 14. What is the man's problem?
  - A. His electricity has been cut off.
  - B. His computer isn't working.
  - C. His bill is wrong.
- 15. How does the man probably feel at last?

A. Angry.

B. Excited.

C. Embarrassed.

16. What will the man do next?

A. Wait on the phone.

B. Call another company.

C. Fix the computer.

听第10段材料,回答第17至20题。

17. What is the speaker mainly talking about?

A. The environment.

B. A university.

C. A tourist attraction.

18. Which major does the speaker recommend?

A. Environmental science.

B. History.

C. English.

19. How long does it take to drive to the nearest airport from the place?

A. An hour and a half.

B. An hour.

C. Half an hour.

20. Who is the speaker talking to?

A. Tourists.

B. Teachers.

C. Students.

#### 第二部分 阅读(共两节,满分50分)

第一节 (共 15 小题; 每小题 2.5 分, 满分 37.5 分)

阅读下列短文,从每题所给的 A、B、C、D 四个选项中选出最佳选项。

#### A

On the west bank of the Grand Canal in Tongxiang, Jiaxing City, stands a 1,300-year-old ancient town of Wuzhen. Local people's way of life centers around rich water resources. Traditional buildings in white and grey are well preserved after hundreds of years.

Over the years, Wuzhen has been transformed from a residential area to a popular tourist destination. Today it shows fascinating China via its gorgeous water town scenery, growing soft power and international influence.

#### Travel tips:

Food: Food in Wuzhen is a delight to enjoy. Wuzhen is home to abundant fish, so pickled Taihu Lake whitewater fish is a good start. The meat is delicate, smooth, and tender, but mind the

高三英语试题 第3页 共 12 页

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

官方网站: <u>www.zizzs.com</u> 微信客服: zizzs2018



fish bones.

**Transportation:** Wuzhen is 1.5-hour drive from Hangzhou and 2-hour drive from Shanghai. The Shanghai-Wuzhen Highway is well serviced and there are special bus lines available. It would be a good option to include a journey of a day or two to Wuzhen next time you visit Shanghai or Hangzhou.

Climate: Typical subtropical monsoon climate with great sunshine and rich rainfall.

Admission fee: 150 yuan (\$21) for the West Scenic Zone and 110 yuan (\$15.5) for the East Scenic Zone. You may only pay 190 yuan (\$26.7) for both zones.

Opening hours: The West Scenic Zone opens from 9:00 a.m. to 22:00 p.m. The East Scenic Zone opens from 7:00 a.m. to 18:00 p.m. in summer and 7:00 a.m. to 17:30 p.m. in winter.

For more information, visit the official website.

- 21. What do we know about Wuzhen?
  - A. It remains unchanged for centuries.
  - B. Its life style is based on water resources.
  - C. It is closer to Shanghai than to Hangzhou.
  - D. Its traditional buildings are severely damaged.
- 22. How much can a visitor save if he visits both zones?
  - A. \$5.5.
- B. \$5.7.
- C. \$9.8.
- D. \$11.2.
- 23. Which of the following is a good piece of advice for visitors?
  - A. Take an umbrella with you.
- B. Go to Wuzhen by sea.
- C. Visit the East Scenic Zone after 18:00.
- D. Avoid eating Taihu Lake whitewater fish.

B

A waitress who lost her job during the coronavirus pandemic has kick-started her own career as a business woman and baker. She turned one of her lockdown hobbies into a business that brings her a lot of money.

Mona Route, 27, was let go from her server job at an airport in Melbourne, Australia, when COVID-19 hit in March 2020, and the new-found time on her hands left her feeling "so bored". With nothing else to do, Mona decided to take up baking as a hobby to pass the time and soon found herself trying out experimental dessert recipes—which eventually led her to start her own

高三英语试题 第4页 共 12页

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



cookie business.

Mona's various cookie recipes became her "cheat meal" when she was on her mission to lose weight, and the massive snacks are made up of baked cookie dough (通过) that surrounds a sweet filling. The cookies quickly became a hit with her family and friends, and when her dad suggested she start selling the sweet treats, the woman set up Mona's Treats with 15 unique cookie flavors to choose from.

The keen baker created an account on the Internet and spent £282 on ingredients for her first industrial-sized batch. At first, Mona was selling around 30 to 40 cookies a month, but she now has a monthly average of 450 orders—leaving her waking up at 2 am to keep up with demand. During the height of lockdown, Mona was selling as many as 700 cookies a month. Mona currently makes an impressive £1,700 every month from selling cookies in addition to her main occupation, and has turned over £14,000 since she started up.

The cook, who runs her business from her parents' kitchen, is even hoping to transition into baking full-time when she can reach 1,500 orders a month. She said, "Hopefully one day I can do this in a commercial kitchen."

- 24. What made Mona feel "so bored"?
  - A. Working as a waitress at an airport.
- B. Doing cookie business all day.
- C. Experimenting with massive recipes.
- D. Having too much free time.
- 25. What do we know from Paragraphs 3 and 4?
  - A. Mona set up her own company.
  - B. Mona's business began to take off.
  - C. Mona was successful in losing weight.
  - D. Mona's business was against her family's will.
- 26. Which of the following best describes Mona?
  - A. Hardworking and creative.
- B. Kind and generous.
- C. Confident and determined.
- D. Ambitious and independent.
- 27. What can we learn from Mona's experience?
  - A. Well begun, half done.
- B. Practice makes perfect.
- C. Actions speak louder than words.
- D. Misfortune may be an actual blessing.

高三英语试题 第5页 共 12 页

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

 $\mathbf{C}$ 

The invention of the Compact Disc (CD) caused vinyl (黑胶唱片) music records to fall out of popularity over 30 years ago. But sales of vinyl records have been growing for the past 10 years. The COVID-19 pandemic only increased the sales.

Vinyl records, made out of a kind of plastic, had been the main method for listening to music until the 1980s when CDs took their place. As a result, many factories that produced vinyl records were shut down. Mark Michaels is the head of United Records, based in the city of Nashville, Tennessee. The company is the largest record producer in the United States. He said the industry "has found new machines, and is speeding up at a new pace".

Many of the new customers are old enough to have listened to records during their childhood or young adulthood. A younger generation is also buying records. More current artists are meeting the new demand. They have begun releasing their newest records on vinyl as well as the normal electronic releases. John Mazzetti develops musical artists and has worked for Sting, Janet Jackson, and others at A&M Records. He said, "I love the vinyl experience. All of it. To me, there is an electrifying sound that I don't feel from digital when I play records."

There are now around 40 active vinyl plants in the US and most of them are small. They cannot make records as fast as people are buying them. It can take six to eight months for an order of records to be filled. Manufacturers are also dealing with shortages of materials, which can slow production even more.

Because record production is not meeting demands, nobody knows how much longer the market will increase at this rate. For his own part, Michaels said, "I believe in music, and I believe in the importance of music in people's lives. I don't think that will change."

28. What reduced the popularity of vinyl music records?

A. The COVID-19 pandemic.

B. Slow process of production.

C. The age group of customers.

D. The invention of Compact Disc.

29. Why are vinyl records attractive to John Mazzetti?

A. They have become more popular.

B. They are full of childhood memories.

C. They give him a different experience.

D. They are made by different musical artists.

高三英语试题 第6页 共 12 页

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 官方网站: www.zizzs.com 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

微信客服: zizzs2018



- 30. What can we infer from the passage?
  - A. Vinyl records will soon disappear completely.
  - B. The sales of vinyl records are making a comeback.
  - C. Vinyl records have already met the market demands.
  - D. The market of vinyl records relies on limited customers.
- 31. What is Mark Michaels's attitude toward the future of vinyl records?
  - A. Optimistic.
- B. Indifferent.
- C. Critical.

D. Doubtful.

D

The stream behind Dakota Perry's house in Mobile, Alabama, is often littered with rubbish. While spending time there with her dad, she would notice plastic bags, bottles and cups floating on the water and collected along the shoreline. But where some might choose community rubbish pickup, Dakota wondered if there was a better way.

Dakota's idea was inspired by the Dutch Great Bubble Barrier in Amsterdam. Like the Dutch system, her own rubbish collecting system would send a curtain of bubbles (气泡帷幕) up from the river bottom to collect rubbish and move it to the side of the stream. But this 15-year-old challenged herself to make that concept completely green. Hers would run entirely on hydropower and solar energy.

In Dakota's design, a curtain of bubbles would cross the river in a diagonal line (斜线). Floating rubbish would be stopped by the curtain and pushed toward the shore. There, a delivering belt run by a solar-powered battery would collect the rubbish and transport it to a dustbin.

Dakota's system relies on an air compressor. It sends air through a plastic pipe into which she has drilled rows of tiny holes. Air escaping through those holes then bubbles to the surface, creating what looks like a curtain. For now, Dakota has focused on fine-tuning (微调) the bubble curtain. That was the most important part to figure out. "For the bubble system to actually work and actually collect the rubbish," she explains, "I have to know how much pressure the air compressor is supposed to push out."

With the air compressor turned on, she experimented with the pressure, gradually upping it until enough bubbles rose from the pipe to form a full curtain.

Now it was time to test the curtain's ability to collect rubbish, such as plastic soft drink bottles. Dakota placed bottles that were empty, full of water or weighted with rocks into the water. All of them stopped at the curtain and then slowly came up along the curtain until they reached the edge.

高三英语试题 第7页 共 12页

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

官方网站: www.zizzs.com 微信客服: zizzs2018



She noticed that the bubbles created a current in the pool that pulled tree leaves upward. "It was exciting," says Dakota. "I was like, 'Yo, this actually works!""

32. Where is Dakota's design different from the Dutch system?

A. It's used in any kind of weather.

B. It's mainly run by a water wheel.

C. It's intended to collect rubbish in rivers.

D. It's completely environmentally friendly.

33. What's the most important in the operation of the system?

A. Making the bubble curtain work best.

B. Maximizing air pressure.

C. Drilling more rows of tiny holes.

D. Using the solar energy.

34. What does the underlined word "they" refer to?

A. Rocks.

B. Bottles.

C. Bubbles.

D. Tree leaves.

35. What is the main idea of the passage?

A. Different designs of rubbish collectors.

B. The inventing process of a new system.

C. A new system removing rubbish from rivers.

D. The functions of bubbles in collecting rubbish.

第二节 (共5小题;每小题2.5分,满分12.5分)

阅读下面短文,从短文后的选项中选出可以填入空白处的最佳选项。选项中有两项为多余选项。

"Most people don't know anything about soil," says Dominique Arrouays, a soil scientist in France. "In the city, they never see the soil, unless there's construction. It's all pavement. They don't realize that everything depends on soils."

Soils grow the food that provides an estimated 98.8 percent of our daily calories, according to a paper in *Environment International*, and house more than 25 percent of the world's biodiversity. \_\_\_36\_\_

Healthy soil is marked by its porous (多孔) structure, produced by root growth as well as the activities of earthworms and insects. \_\_\_\_37\_\_\_ Healthy soils not only make farms more climateresilient (气候适应力), but they can also help keep costs for farmers and taxpayers down.

According to a United Nations report, a third of the planet's soil is highly degraded due to acidification, erosion (腐蚀), and other factors. Soils cannot be regenerated quickly. \_\_\_\_\_38 And yet many people dismiss it as nothing more than dirt.

高三英语试题 第8页 共 12 页

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

官方网站: <u>www.zizzs.com</u> 微信客服: zizzs2018



Soil is the skin of the earth. We need to protect it. It's in everybody's interest to support farmers in rebuilding soil health and preventing erosion.

- A. But soils are in great trouble at present.
- B. Soil erosion is a particularly serious problem worldwide.
- C. This structure allows rainfall to sink in healthy soil deeply.
- D. Soils also store massive amounts of both fresh water and carbon.
- E. It may take up to 1,000 years to produce a couple centimeters of soil.
- F. But when soil is left bare, wind and water can more easily displace it.
- G. Soil is a living community to create a rich environment for food production.

#### 第三部分 语言运用(共两节,满分30分)

第一节(共15小题;每小题1分,满分15分)

阅读下面短文,从每题所给的  $A \times B \times C \times D$  四个选项中选出可以填入空白处的最佳选项。

When Jackelyn Kastanis found out her childhood best friend, Brooke, had cancer, she dropped everything to be by her side. She not only stayed with her in the 41, she also tried to help her feel normal and give her a sense of 42.

"She was told at 27 years old she had a year to <u>43</u>. Once I found out she was very sick I came home and I <u>44</u> residence with her in her hospital room," Kastanis told CBS News. "I brought hair and make-up and tried anything to <u>45</u> her spirits. And she, believe it or not, changed <u>46</u>."

Jackelyn wanted to find a way to copy the <u>47</u> for other women who are battling cancer. So, she set up her nonprofit Simply From The Heart and started visiting hospitals with <u>48</u> to give beauty products and makeovers to the women.

Jackelyn and the volunteers 49 "glam boxes" with 30 beauty products, 50 by individuals and corporations, and take them to the women in the hospital. Since 2014, they have 51 the lives of more than 5,000 patients. Medicine and treatments help them 52, but friendship and kindness help regain the hope of life.

高三英语试题 第9页 共 12页

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



"One patient, I remember her <u>53</u>, 'These girls cured me in a way the <u>54</u> could not," said Jackelyn. "You know, we have our doctors and they keep us alive. But <u>55</u>, we all want our souls to feel sparked up to get us through."

41. A. school	B. company	C. hospital	D. office
42. A. beauty	B. worth	C. honor	D. value
43. A. study	B. live	C. work	D. think
44. A. brought up	B. put up	C. turned up	D. took up
45. A. reach	B. catch	C. lift	D. admire
46. A. completely	B. regularly	C. frequently	D. occasionally
47. A. journey	B. moment	C. lesson	D. wonder
48. A. students	B. workers	C. volunteers	D. employees
49. A. decorate	B. fill	C. involve	D. cover
50. A. provided	B. delivered	C. requested	D. donated
51. A. touched	B. saved	C. shaped	D. impressed
52. A. advance	B. recover	C. develop	D. grow
53. A. asking	B. replying	C. saying	D. thinking
54. A. doctors	B. teachers	C. writers	D. workers
55. A. hopefully	B. physically	C. gradually	D. mentally

第二节(共10小题;每小题1.5分,满分15分)

阅读下面短文,在空白处填入1个适当的单词或括号内单词的正确形式。

Many artists draw with pens and brushes, but few "paint" with knives. Wang Jing, a woman from Shenyang city in northeast China's Liaoning Province, \_\_56\_ (engage) in this novel art form for 27 years.

In 1995, Wang was inspired by an \_\_\_57 \_\_ (accident) cut by a knife on a piece of red paper, which left a white line. Using knives and paper, she then completed a painting of a pair of peacocks that later became \_\_58 \_\_ source of motivation for her 27-year efforts.

Unlike traditional paintings, onto which colors are "added," "knife painters" apply varied pressure on the paper in different \_\_59\_\_ (direction) to create different colors and tones.

The novel art form was known to few people just after Wang 60 (create) it. Even Wang herself was not expecting to make 61 something big at the beginning. But thanks 62 her huge enthusiasm for the art form, she has persisted with it for the past 27 years.

高三英语试题 第10页 共 12 页

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

微信客服: zizzs2018

官方网站:<u>www.zizzs.com</u>



Wang has completed hundreds of paintings about Chinese culture, figures, landscape, flowers and birds. Her favorite is a 2.8-meter-long painting \_\_63\_\_ pictures 20 lifelike egrets(白鹭).

"Painting on paper with knives is a delicate art and each line in the painting is as thin as a hair," said Wang, \_\_64\_\_ (add) that once the marks are left on the paper, they cannot be covered, so it requires the painter to be \_\_65\_\_ (complete) absorbed in the work. Wang said, "I will continue working in the craft and put the art on the map."

## 第四部分 写作(共两节,满分40分)

第一节 (满分 15 分)

假定你是校英语报记者李华, 你校外教 Frank 荣获最美外教(The Best Foreign Teachers) 称号, 你想预约采访他。请给他写一封电子邮件, 内容包括:

- 1. 表示祝贺;
- 2. 告知采访内容;
- 3. 商定采访时间与地点。

#### 注意:

11

- 1. 词数 80 左右;
- 2. 请按如下格式在答题卡的相应位置作答。

Dear Frank,	
	Yours,
	Li Hua

#### 第二节 (满分 25 分)

阅读下面材料,根据其内容和所给段落开头语续写两段,使之构成一篇完整的短文。 Jenny was 18 and she thought she would be strong enough to face going away to college 2,000 miles away from home. But by the second day, she was crying on the phone, telling her mom she wanted to come home. It could be because she was the baby of a family of six and the only girl, or her family was particularly close and loving.

Unfortunately, her roommate, Zara, heard her crying. As soon as Jenny hung up the call, Zara

高三英语试题 第11页 共 12页

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



12

started making fun of her. "Oh my! Does baby miss her mommy in Phoenix?" Jenny wiped her tears and asked whether she missed her parents and longed to go home. Zara replied coldly that she had put away such childish things and warned that she shouldn't behave like a cry baby. Soon everyone in the dorm was calling Jenny "Cry Baby". The idea of quitting college and running home constantly occurred to Jenny. But somehow, she made it through.

One day, her dad called and asked her to come home for a long weekend. In the end, her father added that she could bring her roommate Zara home and he would soon send two return tickets. Jenny had never told her parents that Zara was far from friendly or supportive. She'd been too ashamed and eager to hide her complete misery (痛苦) from her family.

That evening, Jenny told Zara about her family's invitation. Zara stared at Jenny, her mouth open. "A ticket for me? Why?" she asked. "I told them you were nice to me... So they wanted to be nice to you..." Jenny explained awkwardly. After a while, Zara said, "I'm coming!" 注意:

- 1. 续写词数应为 150 左右;
- 2. 请按如下格式在答题卡的相应位置作答。

Two weeks later, Jenny and Zara landed in Phoenix.

Feeling the family's warmth, Zara began to sob.

高三英语试题 第12页 共 12页

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



# 关于我们

自主选拔在线是致力于提供新高考生涯规划、强基计划、综合评价、三位一体、学科竞赛等政策资讯的升学服务平台。总部坐落于北京,旗下拥有网站(<mark>网址:www.zizzs.com</mark>)和微信公众平台等媒体矩阵,用户群体涵盖全国90%以上的重点中学师生及家长,在全国新高考、自主选拔领域首屈一指。如需第一时间获取相关资讯及备考指南,请关注**自主选拔在线**官方微信号:zizzsw。





Q 自主选拔在线







13

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830